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The 2010 ABC national was another great one.  The Bluegrass 
Poultry Association gave us the royal treatment (something 
you won’t get at the big joint APA/ABA nationals).  The  
weather was fantastic and I believe we had more members  
attend this national than any in the past.  Thanks to Barbara  
Campbell, our SE district director, for a job well done. 
 
While on the subject of the California Girl in the south…thank  
you Barbara for serving as a director.  She has decided take a  
break from being a club officer.  Even though Harold, Jean, Jerry,  
Michael and Paul are not retiring it is time to thank them also for  
all they do for this club.  I don’t want them to wait until they step down from office before getting 
an “at-a-boy/girl.” 
 

The Lifetime Achievement Award went to Jeanette Frank, 
of Montana.  Jeanette joined the Ameraucana Bantam Club 
in 1983 and has maintained her membership since.  She 
has served as both club President and 
Secretary/Treasurer.  Jeanette is now a licensed APA and 
ABA judge.  She continues to support the ABC and 
promote Ameraucana.  Thanks for your service and 
support! 

 
                                                          The word on the streets is that the APA/ABA will not 

 accept lavender Ameraucana as lavender.  They will only 
 go with the “self blue” name.  Please remember that is just 
 what some are saying and not an official reply to any 

 request.  At our 2009 annual meeting we voted to use the name lavender.  Mike Gilbert started 
a lively discussion about this subject on a ShowBirdBid forum and I’ve since written an article 
for the Poultry Press to let fanciers know what we will be asking for.  In the near future we will 
make the official request to the APA/ABA to have lavender Ameraucana recognized.  Before 
doing so and paying the $200 fee I will ask that if they will not use the lavender name we get a 
refund.  There is no reason to back down as the Silkie breeders did.  If they will not go with 
“lavender” than I can wait until they do.  As Mike has said: “I would say our breed club chooses 
the name, and if turned down we boycott all ABA/APA advertising, functions, products, 
memberships, etc.  If Don Cable and I had backed down in the 1970's there might not be an 
Ameraucana breed today”.  
 
I was show superintendent for our local Fowl Fest show, here in mid Michigan, for the last 5 
years.  I’ve done my time and have resigned.  Others will step up and take over.  The same 
with this president’s job, I had it years ago and now for the last 4 years.  That is enough…I 
need a break.  Not everyone in a club has to be an officer.  I understand wanting to just be a 
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member.  That’s all I wanted.  Many of those that become officers do it to help the club…there 
really is no pay.  Whether it’s this club or another, if you think it is important please consider 
volunteering some time at a show or being an officer for a term or two.  The reality is if these 
clubs folded tomorrow life would still go on, so keep the perspective of family first and go from 
there. 

South Central District, Paul Smith, Director 

 
Greetings from the South-Central District! 
 
Show season is well underway with breeding season rapidly approaching, that is if we want 
some early hatches for the 2011 shows. We have been to our local show in Decatur, TX and the 
ABC national meet in Frankfort, KY. It was great to get to go to our big one. We have missed 
seeing the ABC gang the past two years. The overall quality of the Ameraucana  was very 
good. They were in high demand and many found new homes. We had sold most of our 2010 
breeder quality birds before the national and are delivering the last of them to be picked up at 
our district meet in Shawnee, OK on December 11, 2010. We are keeping only a very 
few as we have shared the majority of them with other fanciers. 
 
We did manage to acquire some blue, black and wheaten cockerels while at the national and 
added a lavender chick and a lavender split chick while on our way home. Cindy Aultman 
shared her start of lavenders with us just before we left for Frankfort. We may be a little late 
getting into the lavenders to be of much help at getting them recognized by the APA, but we will 
do what we can. 
 
While at the national meet we had the privilege of meeting several people who we had visited 
with via e-mail or phone. The national was a lot fun even though it is a long drive and a lot of 
effort, it’s more than worth it to go!  A piece meal report is on the ABC website and a complete 
report is in the Poultry Press. A one day show causes things to be in a rapid pace-being a Jr. 
senior citizen I had problems trying to keep up! LOL We even left our wheaten cockerel in his 
show coop! Thanks to John Blehm, the PO and a little money, he made his way home in great 
shape. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Winter is upon us and the cold has set in. I have already started to hatch some chicks. We are 
heating the barn so that the eggs do not freeze. We will have 2 hatches and then take a break. 
We have good fertility on the large fowl Ameraucana, but not much on the bantams. Most of the 
breeds are laying pretty well with the additional light during the day and leaving the lights on unit 
8pm.  
  
Soon the national Ameraucana show will once again be here. I would like to thank Barbra and 
the Bluegrass Poultry Association for a great time at the nationals in the Southeast. I am sure 
that everyone had a great time there. It was nice getting to know a few different breeders that I 
have not met before, and I hope to meet some new breeders in 2011 in Indianapolis for the 
Nationals. 
 
I am looking forward to going to 1 or 2 different shows next year and will not go to as many 
cattle shows. We have cut down on the cattle and will try to attend more poultry shows in 2011. 
 
Have a great Christmas and a Happy New Year! 
 

North Central District, Jerry De Smidt, Director 

 

President’s Report, Continued 
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South Central District, Continued 

 
The 2011 national should provide enough time to get to visit with everyone involved with 
Ameraucana, take the photos, and figure the display points since it is a three day show. I'm 
looking forward to it, and have started setting up breeding pens early to try to get some 
hatched that will be ready for the show. Our birds needed more time, to complete their tail and 
wing feathers to do well at our 2010 national. It was good to find out that many of the top placing 
blues and blacks were descendants of birds that we had sold. 
 
Presently we are accepting orders for 2011 day old chicks hatched February through May. At 
the time of writing this we are about 20% booked up. We usually fully book up and turn orders 
away long before the end of hatching season. We had hoped to offer lavender chicks in 2011, 
but they are going to have to wait until 2012. We are back strong in numbers with the wheaten 
varieties (wheaten, blue wheaten and splash wheaten) as we retained our 2010 chick hatches. 
We almost lost our flock of wheaten to old age and over selling. Going three years with only 
keeping three pullets can present devastating effects on a flock that must be renewed.  We 
have our first ever splash wheaten-only, pair in a breeding pen. We plan to set-up a breeding 
pen with a splash wheaten cockerel on wheaten pullets which will produce blue wheaten only. 
It's disappointing that the wheaten varieties are all the same color at hatching and cannot be 
distinguished which variety they are until about two weeks old. If you haven't read the post 
breeding blues and blue wheaten on the ABC Forum, please do. I had Angela save it from the 
now gone ABC Sharing Place Forum, and bring it to the front line on the ABC present forum. It 
was written long ago, but the info is still the same. 
 
Hope everyone gets to show a champion this year and gets the breeding pens going soon. 
 
May God Bless! 

RV LF White Pullet by John & Anne 
Foley 

 

 
AOV RV Lavender LF Cockerel by 

John Blehm 

 
 

 
 
 

RV AOV LF Splash pullet by Paul & 
Angela Smith 

Northeast District, Harold Knapp, Director 
Greetings to all my poultry friends! It is a beautiful day, November 3rd. It started out cold, but 
the Sun came out and it is warming, what a day the Lord has made. 

The 2010 national is history, but the feeling comradeship of seeing friends that are widely 
scattered, and meeting some new friends is one of my great pleasures. 

Western District, Connie “Jean” Ribbeck, Director 

 
We have had early snow and cold conditions in the Pacific Northwest.  Just keeping up with 
feeding and breaking ice to water has been difficult with the large flock I have carried over the 
past two years.  I will be downsizing considerably this year to around 75 birds.  I will still be 
working on my projects which include the lavenders, the silvers, and some others. 
 
To those of you who have a little extra room, I would like to encourage you to work on some of 
the varieties that have not received much attention over the years like the silver and brown red 
varieties.  Working to improve all of our varieties proves that we are dedicated to our breed. 
 
Merry Christmas! 
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Southeast District, Barbara Campbell, Director 
 I am still on a high from our National Meet!  How exciting and fulfilling it was to hold our National 
meet in the southeastern district. This was a goal I have been working towards for almost a 
decade.  The weather was grand (I ordered that you know) and the Bluegrass Poultry 
Association did a fine job of hosting our meet. We had 115 large fowl and 113 bantams shown 
by 19 members in the open show plus 5 large fowl and 8 bantams shown by 4 junior members 
in the junior show.  Not only is that a great turnout but Ameraucanas made it to champion row in 
both the open and in the junior show! A detailed report can be found elsewhere in this 
newsletter. Congratulations and thanks to all for making this a successful National Meet! 
  
It has been an honor to serve as your Southeaster District Director for the past two terms.  Let’s 
all support Tina Dinkins as she learns the ropes of the position.  I’m confident Tina will do a fine 
job! 
 
Have a Blessed Christmas and a Healthy and Happy New Year! 
 

Ameraucana are very attractive birds, and there were many birds that did not place here that 
could have won in many other shows, Quality showed, and Tim Bowles did a good job judging. 
As I have said in the past, and will in the future, the ABC is the best and the quality of our 
breed is only surpassed by our members. 

I have been asked to place a district meet at the NEPC in Massachusetts, but have not 
received a reply, so I may not be able to. 

According to the last report I have seen, our district has the most members. It is my hope that 
we can entice more than one or two members to the shows. Where we have good size 
displays of Ameraucana, we usually see one on champion row. 

This time of year, breeders are thinking about their late hatch for next falls birds. 

My birds are not laying well currently, but I am planning to set some eggs in January. 

Luck to all on the shows you attend and on hatching eggs!  

Northeast District, Continued 

 

2010 Officer Elections, Michael Gilbert, Election Commissioner 
 As your Election Commissioner, I have collected and counted the ballots.  Below are the results 
of the election for our 2011-2012 officers: 
  
President  and Western Director – Jean Ribbeck 
Secretary/Treasurer – Michael Muenks 
NC Director – Jerry De Smidt 
NE Director – Harold Knapp 
SE Director – Tina Dinkins 
SC Director – Paul Smith 
 
The proposed amendment to the constitution of the Ameraucana Breeders Club passed. 
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Smith AmeraucanaSmith AmeraucanaSmith AmeraucanaSmith Ameraucana    

 

We are accepting orders 

for large fowl day-old 

Ameraucana chicks in 

black, blue, splash, wheaten, 

blue wheaten, splash 

wheaten  

& 

large fowl day-old 

Single Comb Rhode Island 

Reds 

  

Hatching  

February 7-  

May 30, 2011 
 

Paul & Angela Smith 
2175 CR 224 

Gainesville, TX. 76240 
sw_psmith@swmail.com 

940-768-8405 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Larry Clionsky 
Ameraucana 

Black, Blue, Blue, Wheaten, 
Wheaten,  

White and Buff 
Large Fowl Ameraucana 

 

Hatching Eggs and  
Day-Old Chicks 

 
Larry Clionsky 

9 Zion Church Rd  
Grantville, PA 17028-9651 

(717)469-7509 
Lclionsky@yahoo.com 

 
Treasurer’s Report 

 

         
 
ABC Checking Account, Central Trust Bank, Jefferson City, MO 
 
Opening Balance January 1, 2010 $ 1981.83 

Income – January Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 539.00 

Income – February Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 698.00 

Income – March Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 203.00 

Income – April Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 186.00 

Income – May Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 67.00 

Income – June Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 43.00 

Income – July Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 30.00 

Income – August Dues, Directories, Donations, etc 36.00 

Income – September Dues, Directories, Donations, etc  

Income – October, Directories, Donations, etc  

Income – November, Directories, Donations, etc  

Income – December Dues, Directories, Donations, etc.  

National Meet Donations 130.00 

Income Subtotal (opening balance + months) $ 3,913.83 

  

Expense - Postage 24.76 

Expense – Office Supplies  7.41 

Expense – Other: Memorials 0.00 

Expense – Memberships, Advertisements 0.00 

Expense – Bank Charges (return item fees) 4.00 

Expense – National Meet Awards/Awards 0.00 

Expense - Refunds 5.00 

Expense Subtotal $ 41.17 

  

Ending Balance as of November 30, 2010 $ 3,872..66 

  

PayPal Account November 30, 2010 $ 770.51 

  

Total  ***$ 4,643.17 

Respectfully Submitted, Michael J. Muenks, Secretary/Treasurer 
*** Please note that National Meet expenses will hit in September along with office supplies. I had to purchase 
envelops and ink as my bulk supplies had ran out. 
 
Michael 

2011 National Meet Hotel 
 The host motel for the Crossroads of America Poultry Show is now taking reservations. The 
host motel is the Marriott North at 3645 River Crossing Parkway, Indianapolis, Indiana. Show 
dates  for the National Meet are October 28, 29, and 30, 2011, so most of us will want 
reservations for the nights of the 27th, 28th, and 29th. The special group rate is $89 plus tax per 
night. There is an indoor pool. The toll free reservation number is 1-800-228-9290, or the hotel 
can be called directly at 1-317-705-0000. 
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Club Notes 
 

The deadline to submit 
articles, ads, reports, meet 
requests, etc. for the next 
bulletin is February 15, 2011 
and need to be sent to the 
club secretary. 
 
Bulletin advertisements are 
free to all members! 
 

We now take PayPal! 
To send payments use 

purchases@ameraucana.org 
 

Club Merchandise 

1982 Club Handbook - $5 

2005 Club Handbook - $5 

 

ABC 4” Patch 1 for $3 or 2 for $5.50. 

 
 

Bulletins 1979-1984 - $30 

Bulletins 1985-1993 - $35 

Breeders Directory - $2 

 

 

Egg Shell Reference Chart 

 1 for $3 or 2 for $5 

 
Make Checks Payable to the 
Ameraucana Breeders Club and 
send to the club secretary. 

4-H Avian Quiz Bowl, Patty Pickard 
 Congratulations to the Ohio State 4-H Avian Quiz Bowl team for placing 3rd at the National 4-H 
Poultry and Egg Competition which was held on Thursday, November 18, in Louisville, KY.  
There were 78 kids representing 19 states in attendance at the national conference.  The Ohio 
State team comprised of  Becca Pickard, ABC member, Gabrielle Kerner, and Jacob Norwich 
placed 3rd in the competition. This was a double elimination style tournament in which 11 state 
teams participated. The kids were quizzed over topics including Avian Systems, Cockatiel, Blue 
Ribbon Pullets, Commercial Poultry, Eggcyclopedia, & Food Poisoners. The competition was 
super tough, but the kids pulled through with excellent scores.  For placing 3rd in the national 
competition, the kids received gold pins, plaques, and $50 savings bonds. 

 
Becca Pickard, Jacob Norwich, Gabrielle Kerner, award presented by Paul Pressley, US Poultry and Egg Association 

 

ChickHatchery.com 

 

Ameraucana  

I’m now accepting orders 
for day-old chicks in 2011. 

 
Don’t be disappointed, 
order early for limited 
hatches in the spring. 

 
For an Order Form & details 

go to ChickHatchery.com 
or send a #10 SASE to: 

 
John W Blehm 

4599 Lange Road 
Birch Run MI  48415 

 

 
Large Fowl Black, Blue, 
Splash & Mottled 
 Ameraucana Ameraucana Ameraucana Ameraucana     

HATCHING EGGSHATCHING EGGSHATCHING EGGSHATCHING EGGS    
 
Focusing on egg qualities 
& foraging capabilities, 
Award winning chicks 

  
rose@masoncreekfarm.com 
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2010 National Meet Roundup, Paul Smith 
By all accounts the 2010 National Meet was a smashing success. A hearty “Thank You!” to 
Barbara Campbell and team Southeast for organizing the meet! Of course, we cannot forget the 
Bluegrass Poultry Association, our host club,  
and their hospitality. 115  
large fowl and 113 bantams were entered 
from 13 states with only a few no-shows.  
Tim Bowles judged both the bantams and  
large fowl.  
 
The blacks were the largest class in both  
large fowl and bantams. The best of variety  
black in the bantam class was a pullet by  
Robert Walchak and his cockerel was RV.  
Mike Gilbert took top places in the blues with  
a pullet and cock respectfully. Robert  
Walchak filled the top of the blue wheaten  
class with his pullet. Mike Gilbert's cockerel  
from his Reserve trio filled the RV. Robert  
Walchak's brown-red cockerel took the top  
honors in the brown red and Neil  
Townsend's cock was RV. Mike Gilbert won  
the buff variety with his cockerel and John  
Blehm filled the RV with his pullet. John  
also had the top silver with his pullet and the  
RV honors went to Neil Townsend on his  
silver cock. Topping the wheaten variety  
was Jerry DeSmidt with his BV on  
pullet and Michael Gilbert took RV  
with a cockerel. Top honors for the white  
variety was claimed by Robert Walchak with his cockerel which also won BB, Best AOCCL and 
Champion Ameraucana. The reserve white went to Jerry De Smidt on his pullet which also won 
Reserve Breed and Reserve AOCCL. The AOV field had a pair of Blue Golden; a cock and hen 
by Jerry Segler. In addition, there were several lavender; the best of variety was a pullet by 
John Blehm, which was also the RV of the AOV field. The RV lavender was also a pullet, 
shown by Jerry Segler. The best AOV was filled by a splash wheaten by Jerry DeSmidt. Jerry 
DeSmidt also had the top scoring bantam display with 51 points in whites. Mike Gilbert showed 
the top two trios. The reserve trio was a set of blue wheaten.  
 
Mike Gilbert also had the top eggs with his bantam pullet eggs and Robert Walchak had second 
place with pullet eggs. There were not any bantam hen eggs shown.  
 
The large fowl blue class was topped by Tom Kernan's cockerel. Jerry DeSmidt had the RV 
also on a cockerel. Tom Kernan's two blue wheaten cockerels claimed the top spots in the blue 
wheaten class. James Fegan's cock and cockerel respectfully won the top two spots in the 
brown-reds. Jensen Pierson's buff hen claimed the BV and Larry Clionsky's buff pullet was RV. 
James Fegan took both the top silvers with a hen and pullet respectfully. Barbara Campbell 
won the top two wheaten with a cockerel and pullet respectfully.  
 
John and Ann Foley won the whites with a cockerel and a pullet respectfully. There was a pair 

 
Back row from left to right: Ken Olsen, Curtis Beck, John Blehm, Jerry Segler, Carl Brantley, Tom 
Kernan, Neil Townsend, Rob Sando, Dennis Robinson, Jim Fegan, Harold Knapp, and Paul Smith.  
 
Middle Row from left to right: Barbara Campbell, Bob Rennolet, Jensen Pierson, Larry Clionsky, Bob 
Walchak, Donna Townsend, Anne Foley, and Tina Dinkins.  
 
Front row, kneeling, from left to right: Jerry DeSmidt, John Foley, Mike Gilbert, Matthew Smith, and 
David Blehm.  

Robert Walchak, Barbara Campbell 
and Jim Fegan 

 

Bob Rennolet, Bob Walchak, 
Barbara Campbell and Patty Pickard 

ABC Raffle table 
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2010 Champion Ameraucana  
White Bantam Cockerel  
by Robert Walchak 

 

 
2010 Reserve Champion 

Ameraucana 
Black Large Fowl Pullet 

By Jim Fegan 
 
 

of lavenders by John Blehm in the AOV class. His pullet was BV lavender and the cockerel 
was RV lavender. The BV in the AOV was a splash cockerel by Jerry DeSmidt. Paul & Angela 
Smith had reserve AOV on a splash pullet. Now for the outstanding black class! The BV was a 
pullet shown by James Fegan purchased as a chick from John Blehm. She also won BB, Best 
AOSB, Reserve Ameraucana and Champion Large fowl of the show. The RV was also a pullet 
shown by Tom Kernan. She was also RB and Reserve AOSB. The best large fowl eggs were 
by John and Ann Foley. The best display with 130 points was a display of black large fowl by 
Jensen Pierson. Twenty-three exhibitors from 13 states made this a very successfully national 
Ameraucana meet!  
 
A brief ABC meeting was held. Reports were given (minutes, sect. report, treasure report, 
bantam portrait, lavender update, future national meets) and Jeannette Frank was awarded the 
ABC lifetime achievement award, then we adjourned for the awards presentation and a meal.  
 
The junior show, which was held in the barn adjacent to the main barn. In large fowl, Matthew 
Smith had the top two blacks which won BB and RB. Matthew's pair of wheaten also won BV 
and RV. For the junior bantams Caleb Pickard had both the BV and RV black bantams with 
cocks. Caleb also is the proud owner of the BV blue wheaten pullet. The BV and RV buff 
bantams were shown by Nicole Pickard and were both cocks. In wheaten, David Krut had the 
BV with a cock and Caleb Pickard had the RV wheaten with a cock. 
 

 
Tim Bowles Judging the Ameraucana 

 
Michael Gilbert in Show Prep Mode 

 
The Club Meeting 

 
Eggs Waiting Judging 

 
Paul Smith, Jerry Segler and Curtis Beck 

Egg Judging 

 
Lavender Pullet by John Blehm 

 
BV Brown-Red LF Cock by Jim Fegan 

 
Robert Rennolet, Neil Townsend, and Rob Sando 
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Minutes of the Ameraucana Breeders Club National Meet  

 
BV LF Buff Hen by Jensen Pierson 

 

 
RV LF Wheaten Pullet by Barbara 

Campbell 
 

RV LF Silver pullet by Jim Fegan 
 

RV LF Blue Wheaten cockerel by 
Tom Kernan 

Frankfort, KY 
10/23/10, 2pm 

  
Ken Olsen, Curtis Beck, John Blehm, Jerry Segler, Carl Brantley, Tom Kernan, Neil Townsend, 
Rob Sando, Dennis Robinson, Jim Fegan, Harold Knapp, Paul Smith. Barbara Campbell, Bob 
Rennolet, Jensen Pierson, Larry Clionsky, Bob Walchak, Donna Townsend, Anne Foley, Tina 
Dinkins, Jerry DeSmidt, John Foley, Mike Gilbert, Matthew Smith, and David Blehm were 
present.  
 
A Secretary’s report and Treasurer’s report were handed to those present.  Mike Gilbert acted 
as secretary.  The Meeting was called to order by President John W Blehm, at 2:05pm.  John 
reported that even though this was a one-day show the show barns would open at 4:30am on 
Sunday morning for those that wanted to stay the night and coop-out then.  He gave a brief oral 
review of the minutes from the last meeting: 

� Other breeds developing lavender varieties 
� The ABA portrait issue is resolved    
� New silver description will be in new APA Standard 
� Splash color acceptance discussed 
� Forum registrations discussed 
�   

A Secretary’s report, submitted by Michael Muenks, was reviewed.  A motion was made, 
seconded and carried to accept the report as submitted. 
 
A Treasurer’s report, submitted by Michael Muenks, was reviewed.  A motion was made, 
seconded and carried to accept the report as submitted. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
None 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Larry Clionsky spoke about the combs on LF males getting too big and not shaped well. 
John Blehm spoke about using the ABC Forum to gain breeding/exhibiting information. 
Mike Gilbert made a motion to thank outgoing officers Barbara Campbell and John Blehm for 
the service.  The motion was seconded and followed by a round of applause. 
Members were asked to stay after the meeting for a group photo. 
Bob Walchak was collecting for a joint Poultry Press ad. 
John Blehm presented the ABC Lifetime achievement award to Jeanette Frank, of Montana (not 
present – award to be mailed).  Barbara Campbell accepted the award as proxy. 
Motion made, seconded, and carried to adjourn. 
 

Meet Placement, Michael Muenks 
The updated Meet Placement procedure goes into effect January 1, 2011. Starting on that date 
all meets will be placed by your district Director. Please make all meet requests to your district 
director. If you are unsure of which ABC District you live in, the membership list included with 
this Bulletin is arranged according to district. If you have questions, please contact your district 
director or me. 
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Pips & Peeps 

Large Fowl Ameraucanas 

Black, Blue, Blue Wheaten, 

Buff, Lavender, Silver, 

Splash, Wheaten & White 

Chicks available April thru 

September. 

 

Hatching eggs available year 

round 

and started birds in the Fall. 

NPIP 

                    

  

Jean Ribbeck 

PO Box 461 

Newman Lake, WA 99025 

509-226-3833 

jribbeck@q.com 

pipsandpeeps.com 
 
 

This has been one of the more interesting years in my life. It is hard to describe the small steps 
and the opportunity which resulted in us dispersing our Ameraucana and Nubian goats and 
moving to a townhouse in Elgin, IL in order for me to work for Houghton Mifflin Harcourt in 
proposal development. If you have a child in school you just need to look at the publisher line of 
their text books and you will probably find at least one published by Houghton Mifflin Harcourt.  
 
So as I write my first Under the Black Locust away from the farm, I can report that we have pretty 
much settled in after our move the weekend of the National meet. I was quite distressed that I 
was not able to attend the National meet and help out. I pulled Paul Smith’s excellent report from 
the forum. Thanks to everyone who helped with the meet.  
 
I apologize for the slow release of this bulletin. I worked on it in fits and starts. I realized I was 
procrastinating because I was homesick for the farm. I do really miss the routine and the cycle of 
life. I don’t know what the next year will bring, but hopefully I will find a way to raise a few 
Ameraucana. We have a year lease currently, so I have about 9 months left to make a decision 
and look around for places to live.  
 
You are probably thinking about a few early hatches and how to pump up fertility and production. 
You may have extended the length of the day for the Ameraucana with artificial lighting; rope 
lights and natural spectrum bulbs on automatic timers are just a couple of the many possible 
lighting solutions. However, extending the birds’ day will not ensure fertility and production alone; 
one must have an appropriate protein level. We are concerned with producing strong embryos 
here, not just an egg for consumption. 
 
During the natural season for producing highly viable embryos, hens and cocks are consuming a 
rich and varied diet of greens, insects, fresh seeds, decaying plant matter, and early fruits. Yes, 
chickens do consume a large amount of decaying plant matter when left to forage. First, you will 
need to bump up your standard crumble or mash protein level. 16% or 18% is not enough protein 
to guarantee the consistent production of healthly embryos. Your hens will pull protein and 
nutrients from their body, but the hen will not be able to sustain the levels needed for an 
extended period of lay. You need to push up the protein to the 20%-22% range at a minimum. 
There are several strategies one can use. Buy pre-packaged rations with the higher protein, mix 
your own feed and raise the protein, use a game bird breeder ration, or have a custom mix made. 
You might think that you have to buy tons of feed at a time when having a custom mix prepared, 
but you might be surprised at what your local feed mill may be willing to do at a surprisingly 
affordable cost. I found over the years that my chickens enjoyed dog or cat food and any greens I 
could get my hands on. I am sure that most of us feed kitchen scraps, but how about a cabbage 
head. Heads of cabbage are usually fairly cheap and the chickens will have fun with it. If you 
have been involved in the grocery business you will know that a lot of produce is thrown away. 
You might check with your local grocer and see if you can have the produce that is not fit to sell 
or buy it for a small amount. The final supplemental food is raw meat. It may seem odd to some, 
but it is a good substitute for the insects that are available during the spring, summer and fall.  
 
So, if you have low fertility or your embryos are burning out in the last half of the incubation 
period, that is not hatching, you may need to increase the protein you are feeding and diversify 
the diet of your Ameraucana. On a final note, if you have issues with weak egg shells you might 
want to try a liquid calcium product like Calciboost. Calciboost was recommended to me in 
conjunction with peahens and I have used it successfully with chickens. It can reverse a hens’ 
calcium deficiency in a matter of days if a hen is laying shell-less or weak-shelled eggs. 
   
 

From Under the Black Locust, by Michael Muenks 
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2010 Membership Renewal, by Michael Muenks 

 
It is hard to believe, but it is that time again . . . time to renew memberships to the 
Ameraucana Breeders Club. About half of the membership is renewed for 2011 at this 
time. If you have not renewed your membership yet, a brightly colored membership 
renewal form is included with this bulletin. The membership renewal form looks much like 
it has in the past. Please note the addition of a space for your ABC forum username, 
Year Joined, and ABC Directory Information Release. If you are a member of the ABC 
forum please include your username on your membership renewal and I will forward one 
file to our forum administrator Susie Winder. For those members who have already 
renewed their membership I have included a reminder notice regarding the forum, your 
year joined, and your username. 
 
Over the last couple of years I have had requests for a membership roster. On the 
following pages you will find the current membership for the Ameraucana Breeders Club. 
This information is provided to allow for members to better network on the local level and 
to coordinate meetings and meets at local shows. Please respect members’ privacy and 
do not share the roster information without the express permission of the individual 
member. The roster is arranged by district, state, and last name. 
 
Members who are interested in selling Ameraucana are listed in the Breeders Directory 
which is a different publication. 
 
I apologize for the small print! 
 

Upcoming Club Meets 

 
January 15-16, 2011 
Northeastern District Meet, placed by Harold Knapp 
Northeastern Poultry Congress 
West Springfield, MA 
Contact: 
Edie Rochette, Tallchicken@yahoo.com, (860) 345-2048 
PO BOX 178 
Haddam, CT. 06438-1248 
http://www.poultrycongress.com/ 
 
January 29-30, 2011 
California State Meet, placed by Connie “Jean” Ribbeck 
Pacific Poultry Breeders Association Winter Show  
Stockton, CA 
Contact: 
Chris Tamayo, csbantams@gmail.com 
 
February 12-13, 2011 
Special Meet, placed by Connie “Jean” Ribbeck 
Humboldt Poultry Fanciers Association, Eureka, CA  
Contact: 
Harry Majors, harrymajors2000@yahoo.com 
  
October 28-30, 2011 
National Meet, placed by ABC Board of Directors 
Crossroads of America Show, Indianapolis, IN 
Contact: 
http://web.mac.com/rbennett57/Crossroads_of_America/Crossroads_of_America.html 

 
Bob Rennolet Prepping his 

Ameraucana 
 

 
David Krut with his awards 

 

 
RV LF blue cockerel by Jerry 

DeSmidt 
 

 
RV Silver bantam cock by Neil 

Townsend 
 

Thanks to Paul Smith, Angela 
Smith, and John Blehm for the 
pictures from the National Meet 
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2010 Ameraucana Breeders Club Membership 

 North Central District - Jerry De Smidt Director 

Alnice Nichols & 
Nancy 

Dean 9469 210th Ave Ackworth IA 50001 (515)-961-3028 coyotecornerqh1@aol.com 

Gordon Sherwood 3139 170th Street Fort Madison IA 52627-
9758 

(319)528-6185 gokasher@Liso.com 

Jerry Segler                                           775 State Rt 29 Sparland IL 61565-
9805 

(309)469-4941 jerrysegler@yahoo.com 

Michael Muenks 1222 Coldspring Road Elgin IL 60120   (573)796-3999 Michael@bantamhill.com 

Lori Waters 29W015 Bode Road Elgin IL 60120 630.213.9735 Baysidek9@aol.com 

Curtis Beck 3699 W. CO. RD. 100 
N. 

Greencastle IN 46135 (765)720-2159 or 
(765)653-8701 

cbeck19@hotmail.com 

John & Anne Foley 7777 E State Road 45 Unionville IN 47468 (812)336-0026 afoley3828@sbcglobal.net 

Wayne Gritter                            7548 W Ivy Ln New Palestine IN 46163 (317)861- 5503 jwgritter48@comcast.net 

Megan Mayall 7167 South County 
Road 445 West 

Greencastle IN 46135-
8637 

765.6728198 Heavenlysprings@ccrtc.com 

Jack Mitchell 5005 N. County Road 
300 West 

Brazil IN 47834 812.236.2639 jackandjoanmitchell@hotmail.com 

Ashley Schonfeld 6857 N London Fairland IN 46126 (317)835-2095  

Duane Schroeder 3233 South 
Greensboro Pike 

New Castle IN 47362 317.501.7611 dschroeder@hughes.net 

John W. Blehm 4499 Lange Birch Run MI 48415 (989)777-1234  
(989)598-5555 

john@chickhatchery.com 

James Fegan 278 County Road CNA Champion MI 49814 906-486-9464 lorpman@aol.com 

Candy Prince 6291 South 25 Road Boon MI 49618 231.920.7837 maplewoodsaussies@gmail.com 

Kate Sparks 14264 Lewis Road Clio MI 48420 (810)686-5111 BraveheartFarms@aol.com 

Jeanne Trent 8695 Sunset Hill Rd Central Lake MI 49622 (231)544-8136    

Diana Kuklinski PO Box 174 Bemidji MN 56619 218.760.1557 cdrdmk50@hotmail.com 

Daniel L. Pasche Family 32736 180th Street Starbuck MN 56381 (320)239-4562 dlpasche@juno.com 

JM Resberg PO Box 7335 Duluth MN 55807 (517)399-0265  

Duane Urch 2142 47 Ave Owatonna MN 55060-
1071 

(507)451-6782 dpurch@netzero.net  

Gordan Gilliam 344 County Road 4 Ashland NE 68003 402.944.7674 dudesfriendgordon@yahoo.com 

Robert  Rennolet 28223 432 Ave Menno SD 57045 (605)387-2809 rennolet@gwtc.net  

Cynthia Caillagh-Allen 11029 Quaker Valley 
Road 

Cazenovia WI 53924 608.567.4243 caillagh@ihwt.net 

Jerry De Smidt                                                        N912 Hill  Pulaski WI 54162 (920)833-9772 jwoodhaven@aol.com  

Michael Gilbert W5171 Baker Rd Holmen WI 54636 (608)857-3386  ameraucana@redstagacres.com  

Julie Krahn W8757 Hwy 96 Hortonville WI 54944 920.378.3001 turnin3@gmail.com 

Wayne Meredith                         W312 S5626 Dable 
Road 

Mukwonago WI 53149-
9774 

(262)968-3547  WMere40762@aol.com  

Ron Nelson East 3073 Wesley 
Road 

Ogdensburg WI 54962   

Elizabeth (Lisa) Olson N2039 South Townhall 
Road 

Chilton WI 53014 (920)849-3360 eolson76@excel.net 

Anne Proctor 3960 County Road HO Junction City WI 54443 (715)457-6748 Anne@TheProctors.com 

Jeffrey Sonsalla W24453 Benrud Road Galesville WI 54630 608.539.3202  

 Stallman's Poultry in 
the Pines 

N4955 Hwy H Elk Mound WI 54739 (715)879-4668  

Robert 
 
 

Walchak                               N8698 County TT Holmen WI 54636  boxcarwally@msn.com  
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Northeastern District - Harold Knapp Director 

Wanda Jacques-Gill 181 Madison Road Durham CT 06422-
2910 

860.349.9716 wjacquesgill@yahoo.com 

James Petlak 1000 North Farms 
Road 

Wallingford CT 06492   

SuZan Touchette/Windy 
Island Peeps 

63 Soap Street Dayville CT 06241 508.245.5415 windyislandpeeps@aol.com 

Doug & Cindy Dillingham 27 Maybrook Road Holland MA 01521 (413)297-1023 ChicksandKeets@yahoo.com 

Bob Lyons 144 Carver Street Springfield MA 01108-
2786 

413.746.2074 sixpackbob@msn.com 

Henry Cammack 605 Meadow Ridge 
Road 

Towson MD 21204 410.916.7780 henry.cammack@yahoo.com 

Kent Ozkum & William Morrow 10720 Dern Road Emmitsburg MD 21727 (301)447-3611 will@whitmorefarm.com 

Daryl Whiting 3 Stone Wall Drive New 
Gloucester 

ME 04260 207.926.3712 feistyoldhen2@yahoo.com 

Zuzan Ehrhardt 94 King George Road Warren NJ 07059 (732)356-7770 zuzan94@verizon.net 

 Kamer Family 24 Oakford Avenue New Egypt NJ 08533 609.758.0564 deniselemley@yahoo.com 

Tom Kernan/Bruised Acre 
Birds 

142 Main Street PO 
Box 43 

Heislerville NJ 08324 856.785.0678  

Janet H. Little 284 Warbasse Jct. Rd. Lafayette NJ 07846 (973)383-8216 littlheidafarm @embarqmail.com 

Donald Schnoor 2180 Jacksonville-
Jobstown Road 

Jobstown NJ 08041 609.271.4597 donaldschnoor@gmail.com 

Karen Allen 1220 River Road Binghamton NY 13901 607.761.9586 oldbarnhollow@stny.rr.com 

Harold E. Knapp 5299 Jerico Rd East Bethany NY 14054 (585)343-0408 knapp@2ki.net 

Aaron Schubert 269 Schulz Road Davenport NY 13750 607.278.5123 schubert@pronetisp.net 

Mary Wase 29 North Vernon Street Athens NY 12015 518.945.1527 guilmarfarm@earthlink.net 

Michelle Coakley 7628 South Country 
Road 43 

Bloomville OH 44818   

Kathy Gratsch 6003 Murray Cincinnati OH 45227 (513)271-3491 chickenqueenkg@yahoo.com  

Jeff and Patty Pickard Family 10559 Lincoln Way E Orrville OH 44667 (330)765-4000 Faithvalleywaterfowl@yahoo.com 

Jensen Pierson 1004 W. State Route 
350 

Wilmington OH 45177 937.382.5258 Japsongbird@gmail.com 

Rob Sando 2116 State Route 121 
N 

New Madison OH 45346   

Carl "Eli" Shepherd 2671 Mack Road Fairfield OH 45014-
5126 

(513)829-3787  

Laura Skidmore 378 Yellow Springs-
Fairfield Road 

Yellow 
Springs 

OH 45387 937.767.1467 LauraSkidmore@yahoo.com 

Carolyn Blum 437 Yoder Road Harleysville PA 19438 (215)256-6911 Blumfarm@mac.com 

Wally and Rose Casazza 87 Jerseytown Road Bloomsburg PA 17815 570.458.6358 feathers@jlink.net 

Larry Clionsky 9 Zion Church Rd. Grantville PA 17028-
9651 

(717)469-7509 lclionsky@yahoo.com  

Jack Kiska 26 Hill Street Ashley PA 18706 (570)824-3801 kiskaphoto@yahoo.com 

Will Kitsch 1185 Alleghenyville 
Road 

Mohnton PA 19540 610.796.8985 kitsch6@hotmail.com 

Mark Manning 4382 Old Stage Road McClure PA 17841 717.571.5772 borncountry69@yahoo.com 

Robert Martell 13 Asbury Mar West Meadville PA 16335 814.720.7073 flyinhighfarm@yahoo.com 

Debbie Mock 3153 Fawn Lane Portersville PA 16051 FLFAmeraucanas Debbiea984@aol.com 

Kristin Murray 766 Bethel Church 
Road 

Spring City PA 19475 610.495.8364 fullofgrace@comcast.net 

Valerie Poirier 29 Deer Lane Holtwood PA 17532 717.284.2980 vicpoirier@epie.net 

Harold Shaffer 192 Hillside Lane New Ringgold PA 17960-
9674 

(570)386-3709 krissis@ptd.net  

Neil & Donna Townsend 22769 Stein Hill Cochranton PA 16314-
5357 

(814)425-3313 loudandproudpoultry@yahoo.com 

Richard Wigfield 6200 Old Carlisle 
Road 
 

Dover PA 17315 717.292.5307 rswigfield@cs.com 
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Ann 
 

Horsman/Birch Run 
Farm 

609 Herring Brook 
Road 

Montpelier VT 05602 802.223.1236 redtoads@yahoo.com 

Donna Martin 416 Irish Settlement 
Road 

Underhill VT 05489 802.899.2104 Settlementfarm@aol.com 

Bettina Burghardt Strahlenberger Str. 48 69198 
Schriesheim 

Germany   BettinaBurghardt@yahoo.com 

 

South Central District - Paul Smith Director 

Sharon Caywood PO Box 68 Elkins AR 72727 479.643.2796 psisys95@windstream.net 

Rose  Konold 15620 Black Oak 
Quarry 

Fayetteville AR 72701 (479)422-6000 rose@masoncreekfarm.com 

Sherry O'Rorke 1518 Walnut Street Arkadelphia AR 71923 870.403.66.57 verycherry@att.net 

Cray Pinkston 1019 Zinc Road Harrison AR 72601 870.416.0301 craybaughman@windstream.net 

39904 Shaw 3161 Big Oak Road Harrison  AR 72601 870.480.6383 ccswa.april@sbcglobal.net 

Greg Slayton 4488 Hwy 34 W Paragould AR 72450 (870)761-5866 gws5866@hotmail.com 

Levi Huffman                  1830 S 49th Place Kansas City KS 66106-
2320 

(913)287-1619  

Ken  Olsen 6500 Mill Cove Drive Manhattan KS 66503-
9023 

(785)539-5906 angora@flinthills.com 

Darlene Bushey 24243 Michael Road Ponchatoula LA 70454 985.981.1879 trixie_here@yahoo.com 

Mechelle Guidry 260 Squirrel Run Morse LA 70559 (337)783-4394 Mechelle3Oaks@aol.com 

Paula Cosentino 30703 E US 50 Hwy Lee's Summit MO 64086 816.697.3597 pscoz@aol.com 

Jerriann Coxson 4220 Hwy W Ava MO 65608 417.543.5578 jac_fnp@hotmail.com 

Pam Hamilton 121 Danielle Court Troy MO 63379 636.528.0592 paige63@aol.com 

Rebecca Perez 5115 East State Route 
F 

Cowgill MO 64637 660.255.4805 Boerdstiff@gmail.com 

Mary Lou Phelps                                3997 N Farm Rd. 143 Springfield MO 65803 (417)833-1849  

Tiffiny Springer 803 Southview Terrace Pleasant Hill MO 64080 816.308.0205 americanpride13@embarqmail.com 

Joseph Woodiel 27 Taylor Lane Fair Grove MO 65648 417.839.4045 jsphwood@sbcglobal.net 

John Craig PO Box 3472 Eden NC 27289-
3472 

336.932.9086 JCRAIG003@TRIAD.RR.com 

Clare Mikel, D.V.M 35 County Road 2952 Aztec NM 87410 505.334.6958 brocken34@hotmail.com 

Paula Blackshear 34 South Mt. Calvary 
Road 

Hendrix OK 74741 940.391.6311 Pabhicks@yahoo.com 

Walter Elliott 105 East Main Tushka OK 74525 580.889.6769  

Cindy Aultman 2829 FM 1010 Cleveland TX 77327 713.2521828 crystalcreekgh@sbcglobal.net 

Nancy Ginn 7440 Kamas Road Brenham TX 77833-
1996 

979-830-5010 ino@greentreestables.com 

Aaron Hickson 4650 CR 148 Bedias TX 77831-
3950 

936.355.7045 aaron_hickson@yahoo.com 

39904 Howington/H and H 
Poultry 

PO Box 1432 Burnet TX 78611 512.755.5056 handhpoultry@aol.com 

Janet Hyder 8875 Green Valley 
Road 

Marion TX 78124 828.606.4471 jhyder1022@yahoo.com 

Wendy Johnson 622 Oakhaven Pleasanton TX 78064 210.367.8753 wjhnsn@txun.net 

Emmanuel Morales 147 Bobby Lane Port Lavaca TX 77979 361.489.9403 ahimekel@msn.com 

Paul & Angela Smith                    2175 County Road 224 Gainesville TX 76240-
0401 

(940)668-0719  sw_psmith@southwestinfo.net 

 

Southeastern District - Tina Dinkins Director 

Terry Johnson 1085 Dogwood Drive Ider AL 35981 256.632.3873 tljohnsonjr@yahoo.com 

Vickie Robinson Williams 3339 Boxwood Drive Montgomery AL 36111 334.391.1932 vrw1954@knology.net 

Robin Johnson 1217 Cape Coral 
Parkway East, #127 

Cape Coral FL 33904 239.233.2164  
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Yvonne & Steven Mollett PO Box 1386 Live Oak FL 32064-
1386 

 yemollett@yahoo.com 

Juanita Owens 5801 Jesse Allen Road Milton FL 32570 850.623.1301 cedarpondfarm@bellsouth.net 

Gloria Bradford 103 Stembridge Road Milledgeville GA 31061 478.414.7725 tribranch@hotmail.com 

Chris Franklin 6472 Hwy 2 Dalton GA 30721 706.263.2008 chris@feonow.com 

Anthony Garner 348 Earl Garner Drive Ringgold GA 30736 (706)375-9493 agarner5567@yahoo.com 

Larry Garner 788 Red Belt Chickamauga GA 30707 (706)375-7823 
(423)421-9884 

lrgarner788@charter.net 

Johnny Parks                         2907 Westwood Trail Gainesville GA 30506 (770)983-3208  parks_johnny@bellsouth.net 

Daryl Feltner 215 Litton Cemetery 
Road 

East 
Bernstadt 

KY 40729 606.231.3597 dfeltner787@msn.com 

Dane Roberts 7112 KY Hwy 144 Philpot KY 42366   

Dennis Robinson/Grassmere 
Farm 

114 Bourbon Hills 
Drive 

Paris KY 40361 859.983.1890 dr@grassmere-ky.com 

David and Luanne Waldrop 22269 Sadler Road Saucier MS 39574 228.832.5584 davluwal@bellsouth.net 

Robert Bryson 3739 Branding Iron 
Road 

Gastonia NC 28052 704.853.8104  

Beth Curran 136 Twin Oak Road Maysville NC 28555 910.743.8311 bncarey@hotmail.com 

Bradley Fox 30 Foxfire Drive Taylorville NC 28681 828-312-0638  

Lynne Howell PO Box 308 Ellerbe NC 28338 910.652.3311 howellstv@etinternet.net 

Randall Jarrell 705 Sanford Road Pittsboro NC 27312 919.210.2500 Biowater@aol.com 

John  Marshall 8743 S. NC Highway 
150 

Linwood NC 27299 (336)752-2886 JSFarm@ptmc.net 

Jim Phillips 152 High Rhyne Road Dallas NC 28034 (704)922-7321 NCPhillips1@gmail.com 

Dylan Sugiyama 4265 NC Hwy 87 North Pittsboro NC 27312-
7271 

919.545.9403 hidiwala@yahoo.com 

Christina Teague 400 Fall Creek Church 
Road 

Bennett NC 27208 336.581.3703 sweetannie245@hotmail.com 

Tim Boozer 191 J. Edwin Boozer 
Drive 

Prosperity SC 29127-
7579 

(803)364-4231 tim.boozer@yahoo.com 

Lisa Jordan 586 Clovis Place Aiken SC 29801   

Linda Lizotte and 
Jeffrey 

Kendall 2940 Coolers Dairy 
Road 

Round O SC 29474 `843.538.6844 JKcatawhompus@gmail.com 

Frankie Timmerman 2222 Hwy 221South Greenwood SC 29646 864.227.9320  

Amy Balog 1107 Fern Hill Road Pikeville TN 37367 423.554.4166 amy@11thhourfurniture.com 

Barbara Campbell 392 Whitaker Hollow 
Rd 

Lake City TN 37769 (865)494-0876 BlueEggAcres@comcast.net 

Dick Dickerson 6538 Hwy 431 North Springfield TN 37172 615-384-9100 DickDickerson100@aol.com 

Tina Dinkins 309 Rogers Ridge 
Road 

Kingston TN 37763 (865)376-4646 tinadinkins@comcast.net 

Stephanie Jordan 520 11th Street Southeast TN 37311   

Adam Loeffel 4297 Greenmount Memphis TN 38122 901-550-3478 ALoeffel1@yahoo.com 

Saranne Reedy 7810 Old Alto Hwy Decherd TN 37324   

Anna Heetderks 1624 Amherst Street Charolttesville VA 22903 434.971.2054 Lynneheetderks@hotmail.com 

Camille Lewandowski 8298 Lock Lane Warrenton VA 20186 540.905.9003  

Ben Powell 955 Quail Run Quay Virginia 
Beach 

VA 23452 757.340.2772  

Keith Rorrer 2831 Moores Mill Road Spencer VA 24165-
3257 

(276)957-1545 kwrorrer@sitestar.net 

Ronald Kelly 336 Fudge Creek 
Road 
 
 

Ona WV 25545-
9706 
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Welcome to our New 
Member! 

 
James Petlak, CT 

 

 

President, Jean Ribbeck 
PO Box 461, Newman Lake, WA 99025 jribbeck@q.com (509-226-3833) 
Secretary/Treasurer, Michael Muenks 
1222 Coldspring Road, Elgin, IL 60120  michael@bantamhill.com (573)796-3999 
Director-North Central, Jerry De Smidt 
N912 Hill Road, Pulaski, WI  54162 jwoodhaven@aol.com (920)833-9772 
Director-Northeast, Harold Knapp 
5299 Jerico Rd, East Bethany, NY 14054 knapp@2ki.net (585)343-0408 
Director-South Central, Paul Smith 
2175 Country Road, Gainesville, TX 76240-0401 sw_psmith@swmail.com (940)668-0719 
Director-Southeast, Tina Dinkins 
309 Rogers Ridge Road, Kingston, TN 37763 tinadinkins@comcast.net (865)376-4646 
Director-West, Connie “Jean” Ribbeck 
PO Box 461, Newman Lake, WA 99025 jribbeck@q.com (509-226-3833) 
 

Ameraucana Breeders Club Board of Directors 

Western District - Jean Ribbeck Director 

Kim Bebb 25402 South 156th 
Street 

Gilbert AZ 85298 (480)813-6900 sunnyskyranch@gmail.com 

Darwin Davis 3401 North 35th Street Phoenix AZ 85018 602.956.1962 darwindavis@cox.net 

Chester Thompson 18203 West Peakview 
Road 
 

Surprise AZ 85387-
6333 

623.229.3842 chstrthmpsn@yahoo.com 

Don Cable 6442 Chestnut Orangevale CA 95662 (916)988-3709 nankinguy@comcast.net 

Linda Frost PO Box 453 Markleeville CA 96120 530.964.2597 linfrost@gmail 

Debra Hogan 6262 Pleasant Grove 
Road 

Pleasant 
Grove  

CA 95668-
9703 

916.761.3678, 
916.655.1001, 
916.991.5048 

 

Daniel Osborn Family 17105 Garjan Lane Ramona CA 92065 (760)787-0282 KristinlOsborn@yahoo.com 

Lyne Peterson 1675 Elverta Rd Elverta CA 95626 (916)383-0000 Lyne@bryngyld.com 

Chicken Riddle C/O 
Brian &Bridget 

Riddle Family 3030 Orestimba Newman CA 95360 (209)485-1413 sandydove@netvelocite.net  

Katelyn Riley 31349 Orange Street Shafter CA 93263 (661)746-2324 latelyleeila@yahoo.com 

Jessica Roberts 2617 East 4th Street National City CA 91950 619.200.4806 JLROBERTS111@yahoo.com 

Jennifer Simonson 20 Oak Springs Drive Napa CA 94558 707.435.8890 jennifer@gordonvalley.com 

Robin and Greg Taber 1869 Fairview Avenue Riverside CA 92506 (951)784-4398 RSTGLTLJTPCT@charter.net 

Cara Smith 33016 CR W,  Hillrose CO 80733 (970)847-3614 zelda73@msn.com 

Philip Urrutia 541 E 100 S Jerome ID 83338-
5655 

(208)324-2377 
x208 

philu@idahomonks.org 

Susie Winder PO Box 223 Caldwell ID 83606 (208)989-3738 susie@lifeisbutadream.us 

Jeannette Frank                        169 Cove Lane Great Falls MT 59404-
6124 

(406)761-5853 jljfrank@q.com 

Koralyn Kibbee   9069 Wooden Shoe Manhattan MT 59741 (406)284-6978                        LarryManhattan@aol.com 

Bill Boozenny PO Box 165 Butte ND 58723 701.626.7251  

Jeanine McKee 1960 South Fir Street Canby OR 97013 503.953.0488 barterazia@hotmail.com 

Ramona Iwan PO Box 298  Reardan WA 99029 (509)244-6991 iwansenterprises@hotmail.com 

Elzabeth Martin PO Box 669 Marysville WA 98270-
0669 

360.658.0568 elizmartin20@earthlink.net 

Don Putvin 6612 East Agate Road Shelton WA 98584 360.229.3028 donput@hctc.com 

Connie Jean Ribbeck PO Box 461 Newman 
Lake 

WA 99025 (509)226-3833 rribbeck@sprynet.com  

Royce and Cynthia Van Blaricome 10715 149th Avenue 
NE 

Granite Falls WA  98252-
9212 

(360)691-6261 TAILFEATHERZ1@msn.com 
CAJW@hotmail.com 

       


